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Minutes for February 7, 2022 
 
Members present: Kui Du (CM); Joel Fish (CSM); Sommer Forrester (CLA); Rafael Jean (CLA); Maria John (CLA); 
Werner Kunz (CM); Sharon Lamb (CEHD); Lusa Lo (CEHD); Kibibi Mack-Shelton (CLA); Jeffrey Melnick (CLA); Pamela 
Nadash (MGS); Dimity Peter (CEHD); Neil Reilly (CSM); Heike Schotten (CLA); Eduardo Siqueira (HONORS); Eve 
Sorum (CLA); Betsy Sweet (CLA); Michael Tlusty (SFE); Phil Troped (CNHS); Kiran Verma (CM); Roberta Wollons 
(CLA); Kevin Wozniak (CLA); Kai Zou (CNHS) 
 
Members absent: Matthew Bell (CSM); Priscilla Gazarian (CNHS); Margaret Hart (CLA)  
 
Representatives present: Marlene Kim (Representative to the BoT); Michael Mahan (PSU); Chidimma Ozor 
Commer (GEO) 
 
Representatives absent: Steve Striffler (CLA); Undergraduate Student Government (TBD); Graduate Student 
Assembly (TBD); CSU (TBD); DCU (TBD) 
 
I. Approval of the Agenda 

 
• The FC chair moved to add a motion from the Executive Committee to the agenda as item number 

six. 
 

Vote on amending the agenda: Zoom poll 
 
19 in favor; 0 opposed; 1 abstention. Agenda amended. 
 
Vote to approve the agenda: Voice vote 
 
Approved unanimously. 

 
II. Motion to approve the December minutes 

 
• The Board of Trustees (BofT) Representative requested to add language to the December minutes 

concerning the Cypher Resolution and the friendly amendment that was accepted by the motion’s 
sponsors. It was noted that the December minutes would be updated. 
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VOTE: Voice vote 
 
Minutes approved unanimously, with noted changes. 

 
III. Chair’s Comments 

 
• The Chair gave some logistical explanations for Zoom Webinars and reminded the FC that meetings 

will now take place at from 1:00pm-3:00pm. She also explained that an FC member stepped down 
in CLA and informed the FC that Neil Reilly graciously stepped up to run the elections at the end of 
the semester and encouraged FC members to volunteer to help. 

 
IV. Reports – 10 mins each (maximum) 

 
a. Chancellor – Marcelo Suárez-Orozco 

 
• The Chancellor began his remarks by sending well wishes to all during the progression of 

the omicron variant during this pandemic. 
 

• He reminded the FC that it is Black History month and that the University will be hosting a 
number of events that support the campus community and particularly the campus 
members of color.  

 
• He gave and update on the pandemic and explained that University policies  follow all 

guidelines from the CDC and Commonwealth.  He stated that the virus will remain with us 
for the foreseeable future and that the University will continue to put the health and 
safety of the community first. He also noted that case numbers are no longer the most 
significant measure of the disease, and instead they will need to monitor serious illness 
and hospitalizations while prioritizing the mental health of the student community. He 
explained that all safety measures are in place and it is the shared responsibility of the 
campus community to offer the best learning and research opportunities for students. He 
reminded everyone that all employees are required to have a booster shot and that free 
antigen tests will be available for pickup at locations across campus. 

 
• He provided an enrollment update for the FC.  Since add/drop is over, they will release 

official numbers to the campus community soon. He noted that the number of new 
undergraduate students and masters students increased by 18% and continuing students 
declined by just over 2%. Overall, total university enrollment is down by 1.8%. Admissions 
for fall 2022 is well underway and the University is up 18% for completed applications for 
students.  

 
• The budget for FY23 was set by Governor Baker and would likely be similar to the previous 

year, but without the previous year’s mental health budget. The campus plans for a 
balanced budget this year and will submit their budget to the Board of Trustees at the 
beginning of April. 

 
DISCUSSION: 
 
An FC member asked for clarity and whether informing the Governor’s office of the recent 
suicides at another MA university would reframe their thinking in terms of providing a 
budget for mental health.  The Chancellor responded he has advocated for mental health 
support and made the case for the extraordinary importance concerning mental health 
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support with every opportunity he was given. Another FC member echoed the concern of 
the mental health struggles that are going on and asked if there was a way to address this 
in a more immediate way, such as  possibly bringing in colleagues from the Department of 
Psychology to assist with this crisis.  The Chancellor thanked health services for all the 
work they have done and stated he will take the recommendation and meet with the 
Provost to see what can be done. He  also noted this is an issue in higher education across 
the county, not just UMass Boston. 
 

b. Provost and Vice Chancellor for Academic Affairs – Joseph Berger 
 

• The Provost began his remarks by acknowledging Black History month and echoed how 
crucial it is to our campus community. 

 
• He responded to the recommendation by the FC member about contacting colleagues in 

the Psychology Department to address mental health amongst the campus community. 
 

• He thanked the faculty for working with the staff to get the semester started and 
acknowledged the difficulty in doing it.  He also discussed the evaluations committee and 
that he is grateful to Apurva Mehta and IT for their help with evaluations. He informed the 
FC that if there is anything that they can do to further support faculty with this, to contact 
the Provost’s Office and IT.  

 
• He congratulated the FSU for ratifying their bargaining agreement and wanted to discuss 

two specific items: to have a committee to work together about assigning credit to theses 
and dissertation directing and reading, as well as determining guidelines for NTT 
participation in department meetings and voting. 

 
• He discussed concerns from the faculty about how the Dean’s searches have gone and 

explained the process for Dean Searches, as well as what he hoped to do moving forward 
so that there could be further shared governance. He noted that Dean searches have 
abided by all guidelines from HR and they have launched rigorous national searches. The 
Provost wanted to clarify what he is looking for in these searches and explained that he 
looks for candidates that align with the campus mission.  

 
DISCUSSION: 
 
The BoT Rep. asked about computer replacements since many faculty have not received 
them yet and requested further information about how it would be decided who will be 
on the committee for NTTs and what they will be charged to do. She expressed her 
gratitude and support for NTTs. The Provost responded that he would check with IT about 
computer replacement and that the committee will look at how shared governance fits 
into department constitutions and how this can happen. They will make recommendations 
to the Provost’s Office. 
 
An FC member thanked the Provost for explaining the Dean search but noted that faculty 
have already given feedback at numerous levels and wanted to know how faculty 
concerns would be taken into account moving forward in a different way. The Provost 
responded that he wants to offer transparency so that all can understand how decisions 
are made. He also wants to give an opportunity to engage in more dialogue so that it will 
help improve decision-making across the board to find ways to work together for a greater 
sense of trust and confidence. 
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An FC Rep. asked for an update on the alternative scheduling and the Provost responded 
that they will do  a trial in the  fall semester to make sure it works for everyone. 
 
Another FC member asked a follow up question about Dean searches and encouraged the 
Provost to make the data that he gathers more public to faculty so that all can understand 
the decisions made. The Provost stated he would take this under advisement. 
 
An FC member asked for an update on the Africana Studies searches and the Provost 
responded that those are currently underway.  
 
Another FC member noted the email that went out today for the CEHD Dean search and 
was interested in hearing more about why the CLA Dean was chosen as Chair. The Provost 
explained that he has trust in the committee and that it is a strong committee. The 
member reiterated his question since the Provost is discussing transparency about why 
choices are made and asked for more information about this decision based on the fact 
that there was a good deal of controversy surrounding the CLA Dean’s appointment. The 
Provost explained that Dean search committees are chaired by a Dean and that we need 
to allow those hired to do their job and that it will be positive and constructive for all 
involved. 
 
SEE APPENDIX FOR COMPLETE TRANSCRIPT OF PROVOST REPORT AND PROVOST Q&A 

 
c. Faculty Representative to the Board of Trustees – Marlene Kim 

 
• SEE APPENDIX. 

 
d. Representative from the Faculty Staff Union – Steve Striffler 

 
• Not Present. 

 
e. Representative from the Graduate Employee Organization—Chidimma Ozor Commer 

 
• The Rep. began by asking for a moment of silence for the lost life of Trayvon Martin.   

 
• SEE APPENDIX. 

 
DISCUSSION: 
 
An FC member asked for more clarity on how faculty could support the GEO with a letter 
to support students to help bring to the administration to bargaining.  The Rep. explained 
further how the letter could explain the value of the work and support that graduate 
students provide. Another FC member thanked the Rep. and echoed that he is working 
with the leaders from GEO and FSU on the letter. The Rep. explained that supporting 
graduate students in conversations can help as well. An FC member and Rep. also spoke 
about how the budget can support graduate students and an anti-racist campus. 

 
V. Motion from the Graduate Studies Committee 
 

Motion #1 
From: CLA (Critical Ethnic and Community Studies) 
Request for a new course CECS 719 Queer of Color Critique 
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Rationale: This course fills an important gap in the CECS curriculum by drawing connections, conflicts, and 
overlaps between the fields of critical ethnic studies and queer and transgender studies. Queer of Color 
Critique expands the CECS department’s pool of available electives and will be one of the few electives with 
the CECS designation (most electives are currently taken outside the department). The course will be the 
first CECS elective with a queer studies focus. Queer studies is a common area of interest for CECS graduate 
students, but thus far there have not been courses specifically dedicated to this topic. The goals of the 
course are to 1) demonstrate how queer of color critique responds to the whiteness of mainstream queer 
theory and the persistent heterosexism in ethnic studies, and 2) provide conceptual and practical tools to 
analyze queer and trans of color cultural production (art, music, film, etc). 
 
Proposal is on Curriculog. 
 
VOTE: Voice vote 
 
Approved unanimously. 
 

VI. Motion from the Executive Committee 
  

Moved: the Faculty Council shall constitute an ad hoc committee charged with reviewing and 
recommending revisions to the by-laws in order to (1) harmonize them with the newly-amended 
Constitution and (2) bring them up to date with existing practices. 
  
Proposed Committee Members* (all have agreed to serve): 
• Sharon Lamb, CEHD (Counseling & School Psychology) 
• Shoshanna Ehrlich, CLA (Women’s, Gender, & Sexuality Studies) 
• Phil Troped, CNHS (Exercise & Health Sciences) 
• Caroline Coscia, CLA (Political Science) 
• Joel Fish, CSM (Mathematics) 
• Wei Zhang, CM (Management, Science and Information Systems) 
  
*the FC EC continues to search for representatives from the McCormack Graduate School and the School for 
the Environment, and reserves the right to add one or more members from these units to this committee 
should a volunteer become available. 
 
Vote: Zoom poll 
 
22 IN FAVOR; 0 OPPOSED; 1 ABSTENTION; MOTION CARRIES. 

 
VII. OER task force formation announcement and solicitation of opinions/ideas/feedback (Andrew Perumal + 

Apurva Mehta) 
 

• SEE APPENDIX. 
 

DISCUSSION: 
 
A number of faculty members thanked the motion sponsors. Some FC members asked if there were 
grants involved within this or if there were incentives such as the one that UMass Amherst has. 
Another FC member asked about whether this includes the library resources, and the motion 
sponsor explained the connection. 

 
VIII. BLRP policy recommendation re: ethical vendors (Alice Carter and Sharon Lamb) 
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This motion was postponed to the March FC meeting. 
 
IX. New Business 

 
No new business. 
 

X. Meeting Adjourned 
 
Approved unanimously. 

 



Faculty Council Transcript 
Provost’s Report and Discussion 

Faculty Council Meeting on 2/7/2022 
 

REPORT: 
 
Provost: I also want to take a moment to pause and respond to you know the concerns that I 
have increasingly become aware of through letter from the from executive council in 
collaboration with college senates and um college and school senates and other discussions 
that I have had regarding the dean searches in particular, but also broader issues of 
communication and transparency and understandings of shared governance. This is important. 
It is important for all of us, and it is certainly important to me that in reality and perception that 
we find better ways to work together on these issues and if we are going to improve that starts 
with me. And, um it will take us working together but I also recognize that where there are 
concerns, we need to put some approaches and vehicles in place to address them. Ya, as of this 
morning we have launched four dean searches this year in addition to doing the CLA dean 
search last spring. In every case I have worked with HR to ensure we are engaging in procedures 
and processes that are consistent across all top-level searches here at UMass Boston. These are 
rigorous national searches that require integrity of process. But that also includes being 
responsive to the two searches that we have already had actively going of a large amount of 
feedback and input that I have received from the campus and where dean searches are 
concerned, particularly the faculty. Um, I hear your concerns and again I want to reiterate I 
want to be appropriately responsive. You know, having a clear process right, that begins with 
the formation of committees that includes names that are gathered from the different senates 
and colleges, nominations form the student government bodies from FSU to construct 
committees that are broadly representative in many ways of not just the unit for which the 
search is being conducted but also have a broader campus perspective. And then, to um take 
seriously the recommendations of the finalists that all, each of the committees recommends all 
as being worthy of being finalists on campus and then to receive as I say quite a bit of feedback 
in the searches conducted so far, uh, I will say there have been some diversions in feedback and 
I need to work through all of that. But it has raised some questions about what I am looking for 
in the search, I think. So I just want to clarify that across any of the Dean searches, what am I 
looking for. And I’m looking for individuals whose values align with our commitments as a 
public urban research university as an ambitious and practical vision for the type of university 
we are and can be, is forward looking with experience in strategic planning and 
implementation, has the ability, the demonstrated ability to prioritize equity, diversity and 
inclusion in teaching and learning. Which then requires that we provide that kind of support for 
our faculty, for our students, for our staff, has demonstrated the ability to utilize and engage in 
data informed decision making, not data driven but data informed, um and I think that is an 
important distinction. You know, brings new ideas and how to build and sustain infrastructure 
that better supports teaching and learning. So, that for example faculty have more bandwidth 
to focus on core faculty responsibilities such as teaching and research.  
 
TIME LIMIT MUSIC PLAYS. (REPORTS GIVEN ARE ALLOWED TEN MINUTES) 



Provost: Heike, do you mind if I take two more minutes please? 
 
FC Chair: I tried to get your attention, but I, ya, wrap it up, yep, wrap it up. 
 
Provost: But, also, um, you know bring new insights on how to better facilitate, cultivate and 
manage the resources that can help us accomplish these things and support the people in our 
colleges and on campus, our champions of community engagement and develop specific ideas 
on how to simultaneously be champions for their unit and stewards of the broader campus. I’m 
not looking for someone who does one or two of these things well, but really a synthesis, um, 
of these things. Clearly there is concerns about how these decisions are being made by me, and 
as I said before, improvements in communication and understanding about how we work 
together in shared governance starts with me. So, in order to be more responsive I do need to 
um be able to interact and dialogue in meaningful ways so I am launching a series of meetings 
where I will meet with each senate leadership group and then all department chairs in small 
groups so there can really be dialogue and understanding, same with the GPDS, one of the 
things we have agreed to in principle with the dept chair union is a monthly meeting with them 
uh, just as I have with FSU and I have found those meetings to be incredibly, um, helpful. Uh, 
build on some of the meetings we have already have with FC committees and make sure we get 
around to meeting with all of them over time but also creating some monthly drop ins where 
different faculty members and other members of our community have the opportunity to meet 
directly with so that we start having these discussions, um, in real time and more proactively. 
Oh and I forgot an also the centers and institutes, directors, although I’ve started to work with 
the centers and institutes council since I’ve been provost. And then to create mechanisms, by 
which I come back and meet, perhaps even more frequently with the faculty council on the 
executive committee or others, I’m open to your ideas to make sure that we’re, uh, improving 
our understandings as we go through lots of changes in very turbulent times, um how we’re 
thinking and working and making decisions together. Um, thank, thank you very much. 
 
DISCUSSION: 
 
FC Chair: Okay, great, ya um. Thanks. Anyone have any questions? For the Provost? 
 
FC Rep (Marlene Kim): I have questions if no one else does. 
 
FC Rep: You guys there? 
 
FC Chair: Go ahead, Marlene. 
 
Provost: Yes, please Marlene. 
 
FC Rep.: Okay, I have two questions. I’m wondering about computer replacements, some of us 
needed these and haven’t gotten them and we’re told we were going to get them. Our 
computers are dying. And, two um, I’m wondering about the second committee on enhancing 
NTTs in governance and if this committee is advisory, making recommendations ,looking at best 



practices, what exactly is the committee doing? Because I agree that NTTs are really valuable uh 
and um the University wouldn’t work without them, but how departments decide how to 
evaluate teaching, uh departments through their constitutions decide who participates in 
voting in departments, so is this committee going to, I’m wondering what the nexus is between 
the departments making these decisions and this committee making this decision or advising or 
what. 
 
Provost: Ya, great thanks Marlene. Um to great questions. So computer replace, you know that 
is something for a number of years that the University has been trying to keep up with. There 
were some this year, that budget is in IT. We’re just starting to, essentially the budget season 
looking ahead to FY23 and I agree that you know, we’ve last early summer did an inventory to 
get a better handle on where we were with computer replace and that is a high priority, right to 
get more computers, um 
 
FC Rep.: But some of us we’re supposed to get it this year. 
 
Provost: Okay, I will follow up with, with IT um to see where that’s at. 
 
FC Rep.: Okay, great. 
 
Provost: Yep, you know in terms of the second committee, um, one of the reasons I felt it was 
important that we create a committee like this, um it had been proposed that perhaps this 
would go in the collective bargaining agreement, is because I do believe that uh, when you look 
at existing departmental constitutions in practice that that’s an important part of shared 
governance that we need to honor and respect. That being said, I think that we need to do an 
examination to provide some guidance in asking questions because some of the constitutions 
have remained unexamined for a long time. So this gives us an opportunity to really as a larger 
community to talk about what are the appropriate ways to more fully involve NTTs in the 
governance of the um campus at all levels and to recognize their contributions. But we do have 
to respect, right,  that there are departmental differences in how this is handled and that there 
are certain levels of autonomy that if we are going to address how that works, then we need to 
do so, um,  together. This is an advisory committee that will make recommendations that will 
come to me, um I expect that uh, this is the type of work that should be done very 
transparently as we work with the departments, um  and that there is going to be a lot to work 
through together because I think there are some real differences in different parts of the 
campus in terms of what different departments feel is appropriate. Um, but I think it is a really 
important question to be asking and to be purposeful and intentional about how we can 
improve this particular part of our governance.  
 
FC Rep.: Thank you. 
 
Provost: Heike 
 



FC Member (Heike Schotten): Hi, ya, thanks Joe. And thanks for addressing um the uh, the 
question of the dean searches and shared governance. And I appreciate there are going to be, 
sounds like a lot more forums or meetings or opportunities or sites for faculty feedback on, in 
future dean searches.  But, it um, also strikes me that that already happened with the two dean 
searches that already happened on this campus. At least in CLA, in my college, the Chairs did 
give their feedback, the CLA senate did give their feedback, the CLA faculty did give their 
feedback, um, so I’m wondering why having meetings akin to the kind that have already 
happened are going to lead to any kind of difference in how faculty feedback is weighed or 
taken into consideration when making decisions about Deans. 
 
Provost: Ya, thanks Heike. So, one, these meetings are more than about Dean searches, right. 
Because I think that really having better lines of communication at a more personal level in 
addition to the formal channel it is sort of all of the above, right so that we understand each 
other better not just when a particular decision comes up. I think that is partly what is needed 
on this campus and as I have really been reflecting about what I’ve been hearing from folks, 
that can be really helpful to all of us including me because I do benefit every time I meet with 
folks and talk with them. You know, and as we’ve had some other discussions, yes, I took the 
feedback very seriously that I go from the faculty and from the others, and there was, um, well 
there were strong preferences with some, there has been divergent feedback that I have 
received and uh, I have made the absolute best decision that I felt given those criteria for each 
of the searches and in the upcoming searches but I do also think that more communication 
when there are concerns, um and me being open, right so that we all learn, right so we learn 
together and to all of us being open to hearing each other and advancing, I do take faculty input 
incredibly seriously I think some of these are difficult decisions, that’s one of things about being 
in the hot seat, as the Provost um but I also think that every opportunity that we have to 
engage in more dialogue about things will improve, um, my decision making and others. Um, so 
I think we need to continue to find ways to work together to have more trust and confidence 
that even when we don’t agree on decisions we may make in different venues, decisions I may 
make as provost the decisions some one else may make in their role, that we have better 
understandings of where we’re coming form and how and why we’re making those decisions. 
Ya, Michael. 
 
FC Rep. (Michael Mahan): I apologize if I missed this at the December meeting but could you 
give us a really brief update as to the discussions regarding the class schedule. I know we had 
talked about this prior to COVID and there were some tabled in terms of rather than the MWF 
50 minutes, I think there was some discussion of leveling it and having a 75 minute schedule 
MW TuTh, where does that stand are we still moving forward with that scheduling with the 
academic calendar. 
 
Provost: Yes, Michael, yes, we are and we shared some information late last semester about 
this, that a hybrid block schedule is we’re piloting next year. WE actually have folks working on 
implementing that right now. And, um, you know we’ve working with in my Office and Andrew 
Perumal, whose been leading that and working with, we’ve looked at a heat map to see where 
courses are, working with scheduling to um put that in effect. But again we’re doing that as a 



pilot in response to all the great work that was done previously to make sure that as we 
implement this in ways that it works for everybody involved.  Kevin. 
 
FC Member (Kevin Wozniak): Hi Joe. To follow up on the question of the process about Dean 
Searches. Thank you proposing additional meetings. I think it will be a very valuable step, um, I 
think many things we have all learned over the last year, year and a half, we can all do much 
better in terms of facilitating the lines of communication across all levels of the faculty 
governance infrastructure so I think that is a really good first step. An additional 
recommendation I would encourage you to consider ways that you could um, make additional 
changes is thinking about ways to make the data process more open and transparent. In most 
of the Dean searches, faculty are given the opportunity to provide our feedback through 
surveys, which is excellent and very appropriate, but that creates data, right. And I always think 
as scholars one of the primary maxims is that data should be public and transparent so that 
everyone can double check the numbers ourselves. Um, I, I think we all recognize that there are 
always going to be a diversity of opinions amongst the faculty, that like complete, one hundred 
percent unanimity is almost never going to be the case. But even your reference to diversity of 
opinions, that’s kind of an unquantified and precise term, um a minority of opinions is still a 
diversity of opinions but generally the standard within democratic systems but generally the 
standard in democratic systems is the majority preference kind of dictates the day, right.  And I 
definitely, I would see major qualitative differences between like 60% of faculty weigh in on one 
direction and 40% weigh in another, versus like an 80/20 split or a 90/10 split, right. Anyone 
could still say there is a diversity of perspective there but the overall balance of sentiments 
would be quite different under those different scenarios and I think a lot of us would appreciate 
having more transparent reporting of what the faculty are communicating to you and in terms 
of overall numbers. So, I encourage you to think about additional ways to make the data you 
receive public for consumption and analysis by the faculty. 
 
Provost: So, thanks, Kevin. I will take that under serious consideration. You know, one of the 
things we are looking at for Deans level searches, vice chancellor level searches, chancellor level 
searches what are some consistent ways as I work with HR and campus leadership to be 
consistent there, I think some of it there is not quite easily quantifiable in the way you are 
talking about on the other hand, you know in terms of, you know like one of the things that’s 
important to me as I meet with the search committee about the finalists, is for them to provide 
me with information about why all these people are qualified and then the interview process 
really matters. And then from there, as we discussed previously, there is a lot of feedback to 
consider from the different parts of the campus community.  A lot of it qualitative, a lot of it is 
not rankings or you know pure yes or no. But I will absolutely take that under advisement and 
consideration and that can be something that we talk about prior, you know in the immediate 
future as we go into these other dean searches. Thanks. And, Kibibi. 
 
FC Member (Kibibi V. Mack-Shelton): Yes, hi. My question is not connected to the Dean Search 
but is connected to the Africana Studies search. I know February a lot of times, schools tend to 
use that time when they interview candidates, they also can speak on their topics, which is 
connected to their studies, but I’m confused because I know that the Africana Studies search, 



the semi-finalist list, has been submitted to you office since December and I guess I reached out 
to find out whether or not they were going to have campus talks based on those semi finalist or 
finalists, I don’t even know where they were because I’m not on the search committee 
anymore, but I would like to know is there any reason why your office has not approved the 
semi-finalist list that has been sent there since December from the Dean’s Office. 
 
Provost: Ya, thanks Kibibi. Those searches are proceeding. Um, so yes. Ya, I’m sorry. Jeff. 
 
FC Member (Jeff Melnick): Thanks, um I really appreciate your comments and I want to give you 
an opportunity to be more transparent that is currently unfolding which is that I noticed you 
just named the search committee for the Ed. School Dean, uh position, and the Chair of that 
search is the current CLA Dean which is a matter of some controversy in terms of CLA faculty 
and what kind of input you got from CLA faculty, so I’m just wondering if given that the Dean of 
CLA is fairly new on campus and hasn’t really had a chance to build good will, uh, with um, the 
faculty, I’m just wondering if you could speak to what you process was on that. 
 
Provost: Ya, thanks Jeff. So first, let me say, I am confident in all of our Deans.  It is typically a 
Dean who chairs those searches. Um, it is also a good way for a Dean to get to know others 
across campus. Um, and, we have many dean searches, and we’re trying to distribute you know 
who is providing leadership for the different searches. And I think that uh, we all have to work 
together right, as new people come into our community. It is not up to any one person to 
generate good will. Certainly all Deans have the responsibility to bring faculty along with them, 
um, but um, I have confidence that the, again it is chaired by a Dean but all of the committee 
contributes and that this will be a very strong committee. I mean clearly, CEHD is very near and 
dear to my heart and I want to make sure it is a successful search and I am confident that it will 
be.  
 
FC Member: But, I guess that is exactly my question, that is given your own investments in 
CEHD, how do you bring in a brand new Dean who came in under some fairly intense and I’ll 
just say it, you know, stressful circumstances, I guess, how are we, how do you want us to 
receive that as faculty in terms of that fact that we haven’t really worked out the feelings about 
that last search. 
 
Provost: So, I think that it is very important, right, and I’m concerned that we make it difficult 
for any new person coming in, faculty, Dean or otherwise, um, if we don’t allow them to fully 
fulfil their roles. And, um, you know, and so I believe that, right, that this is a way that the, uh 
Tyson can fully fulfil his role and again working with an entire committee, that this can be very 
positive and constructive for everybody involved.  
 
FC Chair: Okay, any other questions or comments for the Provost? Okay, thank you, Joe.  
 
Provost: Thank you very much. I really appreciate it. 
 
 



Board of Trustees
Marlene Kim, Faculty Representative to the Board of Trustees



Administration and Finance (A and F)

´ December 13, 2021

´ Approval of funding of Amherst North Village Apartments and Housing 
expansion (vote 3 in the process)



Capital projects approved

´ 3rd vote to approve borrowed funding of 

´ Engineering Building at Umass Amherst : $80 million

´ Computer and Information Sciences Building, Umass Amherst: $30 million

´ Housing Expansion, Umass Amherst: $210 million

´ North Village apartments:  $47.5 million



Board of Trustees Meeting
December 15, 2021
´ Approved A and F projects for debt

´ 5 year projects















$ in thousands BOT Authorized President Authorized Total A
l

Approved/Authorized Projects
2
2

5 12 51,025





































GEO REEPORT 
 
Let’s take a moment to think of those we have lost, I was reminded this morning of Trayvon Martin who 

was murdered at age 17, he would have been 27 today. Most recently Amir Locke. Thank you. 
 
We continue to show up to the bargaining table in good faith. Management’s recent offer was not 

acceptable. We will continue to show up. We met with the Chancellor in December 2021 and he said he 

wants to keep the lines of communication open. Members are growing weary with this process, yet they 

are also showing up and are energizing us to continue the work. In terms of collaboration, we are 

watching what is happening in other unions and are appreciative of your continued support.  
 
Specifically, what is a tangible way for you all to provide support? Perhaps a letter from faculty in 

support of GEO. We know that graduate students need faculty support, especially considering most of us 

are faculty apprentices/in training and because we’re essential team members. I’m fairly confident you all 

remember grad school. The data supports that UMB graduate students are currently being paid the 

lowest rates which is unacceptable.  
 
As a clinical social worker and therapist, I am encouraged that we are discussing mental health today. 

Especially in light of two high profile young, Black, celebrities who have recently died by suicide recently. 

If they, with support and resources most accessible to those with means, or those that are non-

BIPOC/POC/PGM, imagine the need that exists within our own graduate student population for mental 

health support and resources.  
 
Let’s take a moment to reconnect. Close your eyes and think back to your experience in grad school. 

Think about support you received back then, both financial and emotional support. Take a moment to 

consider what your greatest cheerleaders did that was demonstrative of their support for you. You may 

open your eyes. Now consider that it is harder for us now than it was for y’all then. We are in the third 

academic year of a global pandemic, we have experienced or have witnessed anti-(fill in the blank as far 

as marginalized/othered people - Black, Asian/APIDA/AAPI, LGBTQ+, Semitic). Essentially this is a prime 

example of the proverbial walking to school and home…both ways uphill…in the snow…with a heavy, 

weighted bag…with our babies and elders in tow. We cannot afford to continue on this path. Especially 

as a purported institution that is focused on being anti-racist, health-promotion, and dedicated to equity, 

diversity, and inclusion. 

 



Open Education Resources @ UMass Boston

A presentation to Faculty Council February 7th, 2022

https://www.umb.edu/elearning/open_education



What we aim to cover today
Ø What are OER
Ø Benefits of OER 
Ø Our goal/charge 
Ø The Task Force
Ø Plans for the coming months with a ‘Go Live’ date of Fall 2022
Ø OER Resources

Open Educational Resources



“OER are teaching, learning, and research resources that reside 
in the public domain or have been released under an intellectual 
property license that permits their free use and re-purposing by 
others. Open educational resources include full courses, course 
materials, modules, textbooks, streaming videos, tests, software, 
and any other tools, materials, or techniques used to support 
access to knowledge.”

The William and Flora Hewlett Foundation

Open Education Resources - Definition



O à Open – Openly Accessible / public domain 
E  à Educational – Teaching, Learning, and Research resources
R  à Resources – Content to support access to knowledge.

Think Five R’s
• Reuse - use freely for own purpose 
• Redistribute - share with others 
• Revise - adapt, modify, change 
• Remix - combine / transform
• Retain: download and save

Open Education Resources - what are OER

What are OER - A 90 second video by Lumen 
Learning

https://youtu.be/LDTCdMKlDQw


Open Education Resources – Types of OER’s



Benefits
1. Reduce Cost of Education / textbook costs
2. Support student success & retention
3. Equal Access – All students have access to the textbook on day 1
4. Accessibility – as it is born digital
5. A platform for faculty to create/edit/revise OER

Challenges
1. Quality – OER repositories include peer review and rating systems
2. Time – adopting OER will take time
3. Lack of ancillary content – however this is changing

Open Education Resources – Benefits & Challenges



To build a program that promotes textbook affordability for 
students by supporting and facilitating the adoption of open, 
low-cost, high-quality materials, called Open Educational 
Resources, or OER. 

Open Education Resources – Our Goal



Bringing together Faculty, Students, MASSPIRG, Library & IT with 
support from the Provost office.

Open Education Resources – Team

Names Names

Prof. Serra Acar (CEHD) Ellen Foust – IT/eLearning & Instructional Design

Prof. Steve Ackerman (Honors) Danny Rojas – Research Fellow (Provost’s Office)

Prof. Xiaolu Xu (CM) Kush Patel – Chancellor’s Office

Joshua (Jake) Bates – USG Open Position – Graduate Student

Lucas Hall – Library Andrew Perumal – Associate Provost

Brianna Blastick – MASSPIRG Apurva Mehta – IT

AlexieLudgie Goin – MASSPIRG



- Course Syllabi

Open Education Resources – How Do We Get There?

Project Activity Status
Develop the Baseline – against which we can evaluate progress Ongoing

- Review course syllabi, library reserves, survey faculty

Increase Awareness among faculty on the benefits of adopting OER Planning

- Host Events - example: March 7 – 11th is OER Week

Offer professional development opportunities to our faculty on adopting/using and developing 
OER content.

March/April

Work with the registrar office to flag courses in WISER that use OER /Low-Cost material Ongoing

Request funding for incentive program March/April

Build the Incentive program April

Call for proposals from faculty, review proposals, announce winners, etc. April

Implement program - Librarians and Instructional Designers work with Faculty May/June

Recognize faculty for adopting OER, document cost savings, update OER Website December



Find OER - https://www.umb.edu/elearning/open_education/find_oer
Library Databases/Resources & LinkedIn Learning

State of Massachusetts OER Initiative

Metafinder @ George Mason
OER Commons
Merlot

OpenStax
OTN (Open Textbook Network) – Univ. of Minnesota

Lumen Learning – Low-cost open courseware -$25 per student

Open Education Resources – Resources

https://www.umb.edu/elearning/open_education/find_oer
https://www.umb.edu/elearning/open_education/find_oer
https://www.umb.edu/library
https://www.umb.edu/elearning/tools/linkedinlearning
https://www.mass.edu/strategic/oer.asp
https://mason.deepwebaccess.com/mason__MasonLibrariesOpenEducationResources_5f4/desktop/en/search.html
https://www.oercommons.org/
https://www.merlot.org/merlot/materials.htm
http://cnx.org/
https://open.umn.edu/opentextbooks/
http://www.lumenlearning.com/courses


Visit: OPEN.UMB.EDU à OER Adoption Program
Email: open@umb.edu

The team is happy to help and look forward to working with you!

Open Education Resources – Questions

mailto:open@umb.edu



